
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 2, 2018 
 

The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, July 2, 2018 at 7:00pm in the 
De Tour Village Memorial Hall. Board members present President Murray Fountain, Josh Adams, Joe 
Hudak, Marilyn McGuire, Fred Payment, Jen Postula, David Rhinard and Gordon Usher.  Member absent 
Jeremy Vredenburg.  Bob Trudo, Jeff Galarowic and Chuck Lanning were in attendance. 
 
A motion was made by Fred Payment and supported by David Rhinard to approve the minutes of the 
regular meeting held on June 4, 2018 as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
A motion was made by Josh Adams and supported by Gordon Usher to approve the Treasurer’s report 
for the month of July as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
On a motion made by Fred Payment and supported by Josh Adams, the bills for July were approved to 
be paid.   
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
Ambulance – #2 ambulance at Soo Motors for replacement of a/c compressor. 
 
Economic Development – no new business. 
 
Festivals – Independence Day Celebration – Per Susie Baker, all events organized and ready for 
celebration.  Committee working on Riverfest and Salmonfest at this time.   
 
Finance – no new business 
 
Fire Department – Per Chief Lanning, the new fire truck is ready for the parade. 
 
Parks and Recreation – Shula Giddens Park updates include tables, benches, and driveway.  Many 
volunteers and donations made these updates possible, include Carmeuse, EUPTA, Fountain’s and 
Excavating, AWall.  Thank you to Johnny and Bob for all there help.   
 
Planning Commission – no new business. 
 
Public Works – per Bob Turdo, Anthony Bosley is donating his time to help DPW  
 
Water and Sewer – no new business. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

No new business 
 

 
 



 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
A motion was made by Josh Adams and supported by David Rhinard to approve the resolution for 
authorizing the application for a Special Beer and Wine License for Riverfest Event to be held on August 
4, 2018. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 
A motion was made by David Rhinard and supported by Fred Payment to close Ontario Street for 
Riverfest, Saturday August 4, 2018 at Pine Street to Church Street. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

No public comment. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Josh Adams 
and supported by Fred Payment, the meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.  The next regular Council meeting is 
scheduled for Monday, August 6, 2018 at 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 

 
 
 
 


